BP says 40,000 claimant impact number is inaccurate

NEW ORLEANS (July 13) -- BP said today news reports that it is reducing monthly loss of income payments to 40,000 claimants is inaccurate.
“The potential population affected is about 4,000, not 40,000,” said Darryl Willis, of the BP Claims Team.  “In addition, the 4,000 claimants who will receive the $1,000 payment can receive the correct payment for adjusted income by presenting us with the required documentation that verifies their income.”  

BP announced last week that it would be issuing July advance payments for loss of income to claimants who have been impacted by the oil spill in the Gulf of Mexico based on actual monthly income rather than on the estimated amounts BP used to make payments in May and June.  Those claimants who have provided documentation will receive checks based on their actual loss. Those who have not provided documents to support their income loss claim will receive a July payment of $1,000.  

“If individuals have not given us supporting documents, we need them,” said Willis.  “For many it has been 45 to 60 days, and we would like to ensure that we are paying them for the income they have lost."

This documentation can include tax returns, trip tickets or pay stubs and will allow BP to calculate monthly loss based on actual income. Individuals can bring the information to a claim office, mail it to BP Oil Spill Service Center,  P.O. Box 1148, Hammond, LA 70404, or fax it to (8882) 673-6217.  Claimants are receiving information about the process in letters that started going out last week. 

BP began issuing interim advance payments in May in order to minimize financial impact.  BP required only minimum documentation of deck hands, boat captains, shrimpers and others to receive the initial payment.  Deckhands were advanced $2,500 per month while captains who operate a vessel were advanced $5,000. They were told at the time that BP needed information to document their claim and were asked by adjusters to provide additional documentation to support their loss of income claim.  In addition claimants received notice with their payment in June that adjustors were in the process of evaluating each claim to determine whether advance payments, or the amounts thereof, continued to be appropriate.  
Willis said BP has received 104,700 claims to date, and it has paid more than $165 million to individuals and businesses in ten weeks. “We are fully committed to paying all legitimate claims,” Willis said. 

BP has a duty to claimants, shareholders and the legal system to only pay legitimate claims.  
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